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February 25, 2020 

SENT BY EMAIL  
 
To All Interested Parties: 
 

Notice of Filed Request for Board Review 
Decision Summary FA19003 / 1577912 Alberta Ltd. (Hines Creek Farms)  
 
The Natural Resources Conservation Board (the Board) has received one request for review (RFR) on 
NRCB Decision Summary FA19003. The decision summary, issued on January 31, 2020, denied an 
application for a new multi-species confined feeding operation (CFO). The CFO location is NE 4-85-5 W6M 
in Clear Hills County. 
 
The RFR was filed pursuant to section 20(5) of the Agricultural Operation Practices Act (AOPA), and met 
the February 24, 2020 RFR filing deadline set out in the approval officer’s cover letter to the decision 
summary. A copy of the RFR received is attached. 
 
Any party who believes they would be adversely affected by the position presented in the RFR may 
submit a written rebuttal for the Board’s consideration (section 13(4) of the AOPA Administrative 
Procedures Regulation). Rebuttals must be provided by email to laura.friend@nrcb.ca or by fax to 403-
662-3994, no later than 4:30 p.m. on March 2, 2020. Rebuttals filed after the deadline will not be 
considered. 
 
A fact sheet describing the NRCB’s process for Board review requests is attached. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at 403-297-8269 or by email at laura.friend@nrcb.ca.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Laura Friend 
Manager, Board Reviews 
 
cc: 1577912 Alberta Ltd. [Hines Creek Farms] (Michael Gross) 
 1577912 Alberta Ltd. [Hines Creek Farms] (Jeremy Gross)  

Clear Hills County (Audrey Bjorklund) 
Keith Johnson, directly affected party (mailed)  

 
Attachment 


